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The City of Oxnard files this Status Report pursuant to the September 23, 2015 

Committee Scheduling Order. 

Currently, there are a number of unresolved issues regarding data requests that the City 

has submitted to NRG. On August 4, 2015, the City submitted its Set 1 data requests to NRG, 

which requested information regarding air quality modeling for the proposed Puente project. On 

August 24, NRG objected to producing some of the requested data, alleging that it was 

confidential. While the City and NRG have a reached a general agreement on the terms of a non-

disclosure agreement for confidential items, to date the City has not received the requested data 

from NRG. Consequently, the City has not had the opportunity to analyze the requested 

information. 

The City submitted its Set 3 data requests on October 1, 2015, which addressed additional 

unresolved issues regarding air quality modeling. NRG recently objected to many of these 

requests, and the City anticipates that meet-and-confer correspondence, and potentially motion 

practice will be necessary to resolve these objections. 

The NRG has also informed the Commission and the City that NRG is modifying its air 

quality modeling, and will submit updated modeling to the Commission. The City anticipates 

reviewing NRG’s new air quality modeling to determine whether it resolves any of the disputed 

items from the City’s Set 3 data requests. However, the City still seeks the outstanding modeling 

data from its Set 1 data requests, so that it can determine what changes have been made to the 

estimates of air pollution emissions from the project and whether these changes are supportable. 

Finally, the City is continuing to review other information contained in NRG’s AFC 

application and is planning to provide further comments on the issues noted in the Commission’s 

Issues Identification Report. 
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DATED: October 29, 2015 SHUTE, MIHALY & WEINBERGER LLP 

 By: s/ Ellison Folk 
 ELLISON FOLK 

EDWARD T. SCHEXNAYDER 

 Attorneys for the CITY OF OXNARD 
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